
 

GPO Box 2983, Melbourne VIC 3001   
Telephone:  1300 341 665  |  Email: regorgs@roc.gov.au 

Website: www.roc.gov.au 

24 June 2021 

Dr Kane Vellar 
Secretary, Northern Territory Branch 
Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation 
 
cc. Douglas Farram, Auditor; Marika De Vecchis, Executive Officer 
 
Dear Dr Vellar 
 
Re: – Financial reporting – Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation, Northern 
Territory Branch - for year ending 31 December 2020 (FR2020/346) 
 
I refer to the financial report of the Northern Territory Branch of the Australian Salaried Medical 
Officers Federation in respect of the year ending 31 December 2020.  The documents were lodged 
with the Registered Organisations Commission (‘ROC’) on 16 June 2021.    
 
The financial report has been filed. The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This 
involved confirming whether the financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and 
s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all 
documents required under s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements 
under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied 
with.  A primary review does not examine all disclosure requirements.  Please note the report for 
year ending 31 December 2021 may be subject to an advanced compliance review. 
 
You are not required to take any further action in relation to the 2020 report. However I make the 
following comments to assist when preparing the next report. 
 

New Australian Accounting Standards  

Australian Accounting Standards AASB 15 Revenue from Contracts with Customers and AASB 1058 

Income of Not-for-Profit Entities became applicable to not-for-profit entities for annual periods 

beginning on or after 1 January 2019.  I note that the Revenue policy disclosed on page 15 of the 

GPFR does not appear to have been updated to reflect these new standards, so it is not clear that 

the reporting unit has adopted these standards.1   

Please note that in future years the GPFR must include all relevant and required financial disclosures 

in accordance with AASB 15 and AASB 1058 as applicable. 

You must rotate your registered auditor 

Correspondence was provided to the reporting unit on 8 April 2021, which alerted you that your 

registered auditor is approaching their statutory limit on how many consecutive financial years they 

are permitted to audit your financial report. The financial report lodged identifies that Douglas 

Farram was the reporting unit’s registered auditor for this financial year. Our records indicate that 

you have now used your current registered auditor for five consecutive financial years, which is the 

statutory limit under section 256A. 

 
1 See e.g. Note 1.8 on pages 23-26 of the 2020-2021 model financial statements 
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Please ensure that Douglas Farram is not assigned to audit the financial report of the reporting unit 

for at least the following two financial years. Further information on the rotation of registered 

auditor requirement can be found via this link. 

Reporting Requirements 

The ROC website provides a number of fact sheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 

associated timelines.  The website also contains the s.253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 

financial statements.  The ROC recommends that reporting units use these model financial 

statements to assist in complying with the RO Act, the s.253 Reporting Guidelines and Australian 

Accounting Standards.  Access to this information is available via this link. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Stephen Kellett 
Financial Reporting 
Registered Organisations Commission    
 
 

https://www.roc.gov.au/ArticleDocuments/429/fs031-rotation-of-auditors.pdf.aspx
http://www.roc.gov.au/running-a-registered-organisation/financial-reporting


Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation NT Branch 

s.268 Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 

Certificate by prescribed designated officer1
Certificate for the year ended 31 December 2020 

I, Dr Thomas FOWLES being the Branch President of the Australian Salaried Medical 
Officers Federation NT Branch certify: 

• that the documents lodged herewith are copies of the full report for the Australian 
Salaried Medical Officers Federation NT Branch for the period ended 31 December 
2020 referred to in s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009; and 

• that the full report was provided to members of the reporting unit on 31 May 2021; 
and 

• that the full report was presented to a meeting of the committee of management of 
the reporting unit on 16 June 2021 in accordance with s.266 of the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009. 

Signature of prescribed designated officer:  

Name of prescribed designated officer: Dr Thomas FOWLES 

Title of prescribed designated officer: Branch President 

Dated:  •/" 

Regulation 162 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Regulations 2009 defines a 'prescribed designated officer' of a 
reporting unit for the purposes of s.268(c) as: 
(a) the secretary; or 
(b) an officer of the organisation other than the secretary who is authorised by the organisation or by the rules of the 

organisation to sign the certificate mentioned in that paragraph. 
























































